
 
 
Police Committee 
8-13-20 
 
 
Members Present:  Kenneth Rathje, John Tait & Clint Braun 
Others Present:  Jamie Learman & Chief Kyle Romzek 
 
Meeting called to order at 7:30 a.m. 
 
The committee discussed issues with speeding on M-25 near Division St. with several residents.  The 
residents are asking for a speed study.  The Committee asked Chief Romzek to get ahold of the State Police 
division that is in charge of speed studies and set up a preliminary meeting with them. 
 
Chief Romzek informed the committee a grant submitted to the state will not be granted for in-car 
cameras.  The grantors did not feel these were Covid-19 related.  The committee was all in favor of 
allowing Chief Romzek to purchase two new in-car camera systems and two refurbished Panasonic 
Toughbook computers and recommend to Council to increase the budget at a cost not to exceed $10,000.  
All were in favor.  
 
 
 
Meeting adjourned at 7:55 a.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
Jamie Learman, Office Administrator / Clerk                                       Kenneth Rathje, Chairperson 
 


